Comments on HB140: Notice for Regulation Adoption



March 15, 2013

The Honorable Representative Lora Reinbold House of Representatives Alaska State Capitol Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear Representative Reinbold,

The Council of Alaska Producers (CAP) would like to thank you for introducing HB140, the Regulation Impact Transparency Act.

CAP is a non-profit trade association formed in 1992 and serves as a spokesperson for the large metal mines and major metal developmental projects in the state. The Council brings together mining companies with interest in Alaska to represent and inform members on legislative and regulatory issues, to support and advance the mining industry, to provide education to members, the media, and the general public on mining related issues, and to promote economic opportunity and environmentally sound mining practices.

CAP supports a regulatory framework that is rigorous, science based, transparent and predictable and we support HB140 as it provides transparency to proposed regulation changes in the State of Alaska.

It does this by ensuring that details of their provenance, including any federal action that may have resulted in their proposal, are available to the public. It also requires an accounting of the costs to private persons and municipalities that would be required to comply with any proposed regulation change.

By providing additional transparency to the process, this bill will allow all Alaskans to fully understand the impact of regulatory changes to their businesses and their daily lives.

We thank you for your support of the Alaska mining industry and we look forward to providing additional support to this bill as it moves through the legislative process.

Sincerely,

Michael Satre, Executive Director

PO Box 33499

Juneau, Alaska 99803

Mill

907-957-2149